## Town of Bear Creek Town Board Proceedings of October 11, 2022

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on October 11, 2022. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were present: Marty McCluskey, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Steve Emerson, Supervisors.

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Ted Greenheck, Plan Commission Chair; Robbin D'elene; Travis Nachreiner; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk.

The minutes of the September 13, 2022 Regular Board Meeting were read by the Clerk. Scallon motioned to approve the minutes. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was given by the Treasurer. Scallon motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon had no building permits to report. Ben Drea inquired about an electrical upgrade and got a permit through the General Engineering building inspector. Barb Mayfield inquired about an addition that would require plumbing. She was directed to the county, but will most likely require a town permit as well.

Samuel Borntrager is combining two parcels. Scallon made a motion to approve the CSM for Samuel Borntrager on Chapel Road. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

The Plan Commission reviewed Chapters 1-6 in the Comprehensive Plan to make sure there were no errors or changes to be made.

The remaining culverts have been installed. The Garvey Road culvert was installed as well as the extension on Chapel Road. Five Star Energy will be repairing some culverts they damaged on Deitl Road. There is a ditch washed out on Cummings Road. Mark Alt will haul some old barn wall there for the cost of trucking. Some patching was done on Chapel Road and is sufficient for winter. Garvey had some patching done as well. Nick Heiser Trucking dropped off a bid for sand, \$10.25 per yard. There are about 13-14 loads needed. Chairman McCluskey will look into road salt.

The budgeting meeting is Wednesday, October 19, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. The November meeting will be Monday, November 14, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. There will be four people working the elections on November 8<sup>th</sup>; three Election Officials and one helper.

The board approved expenditures totaling \$20,820.07.

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 7:56 p.m. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Sheila Carver, Town Clerk